KELSBORROW CHOIR

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING held on 21st September 2021 at Ashton Hayes Village Hall at 7:30 pm
MINUTES

1. Present: 23 of the Choir membership were present for the AGM.
2. Apologies: Isabelle Hughes, Liz Casey, Lesley Dodds, Anne Parfrement, Sylvia Rigby, Debbie Hughes, Gillian Cope, Graham Fifoot.
3. Minutes: Acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th February 2019 was proposed by Veronica Barnett and seconded by Sue Witter.  They were signed by the Chairman.
4. Matters Arising: 
As raised at that meeting, the issue of too few members arriving early to help set up, and again at the end of the evening to help clear away, continues. The Chairman asked that members try to share this workload in the future.
5. Chairman’s Report: The Chairman presented her report to the meeting without comment from the floor. Acceptance of the report was proposed by Janice Anderson and seconded by Veronica Barnett.
6. Treasurer’s Report: Heather presented the annual accounts for discussion and requested questions from the floor. Mary Stubbington queried why there was such an imbalance in the monies paid for the Oxford Choral books and that received from members in payment.  Without immediately knowing who had bought the books, it was noted that there were still a lot of copies left in the cupboard.
Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Christine Tickell and seconded by Sue Witter.
7. 2021 Subscriptions: Heather presented a budget projection for the remainder of the year which showed that the accounts would be maintained at their current levels with a payment of £80.00.   An opinion from the floor was that was too much, but several counter opinions pointed out that we had incurred ongoing costs during lock-down – Margaret and Anne’s services had been retained, insurance, NAC membership, future rent costs etc. After a show of hands, it was agreed that the subs be set at £80.00.
8. Election of Officers for 2021.
a. It was recorded that Christine Tickell had resigned from the Committee leaving a vacancy for Stage Manager.
b. It was recorded that Isabelle Hughes had resigned from the Committee leaving a vacancy for Publicity Officer.

c. It was recorded that Alan Burgess had resigned from the Committee leaving a vacancy for Assistant Chairman.

d. It was recorded that Margrett Barnes had resigned from the Committee leaving a vacancy for Librarian.

e. Chairman.  Alan Burgess took the Chair for the Election of the Chairman.

	Role
	Nominee
	Proposed
	Seconded

	Chairman
	Elaine Campey
	Sue Witter
	Margrett Barnes

	Secretary
	Jim Edwards
	Sue Witter
	Margrett Barnes

	Treasurer
	Heather Oulton
	Graham Fifoot
	Malen Johnson

	Stage Manager
	Vacancy
	
	

	Publicity
	Vacancy
	
	

	Librarian
	Christine Tickell
	Veronica Barnett
	Sue Witter

	Social group rep.
	Mary Stubbington
	Veronica Barnett
	Gillian Cope

	Committee
	Malen Johnson
	Christine Tickell
	Irene Wilkinson

	Committee
	Alan Burgess
	Janice Anderson
	Sue Witter

	Committee
	Irene Wilkinson
	Mary Stubbington
	Jan Jones

	Committee
	Veronica Barnett
	Mary Stubbington
	Gillian Cope

	Section Leaders
	
	
	

	1st Sopranos
	Jance Anderson
	Christine Tickell
	Jenny B-H

	2nd Sopranos
	Malen Johnson
	Jan Jones
	Heather Oulton

	Contraltos
	Anne Parfrement
	Sue Witter
	Bridget Hobson

	Male Sections
	Alan Burgess
	John Willis
	Jim Edwards


9. Items for consideration: 
a) Elaine welcomed Lynne Cowley as our new accompanist, and her husband Alistair as an addition to the Bass section

b) The possibility of a Christmas concert was raised, Jim suggested we try for St John’s church across the road and agreed to talk to the vicar.

c) Jim agreed to investigate whether we could sing carols at Okells.

d) Janice asked if there was interest still in having a lottery as some members still had credit from when we closed last year.  After a vote it was agreed to continue.

e) Sylvia had raised the question of continuing to not have a tea break in the middle of rehearsal.  Margaret pointed out that a tea break allowed a broader social interaction across the choir – surely that was a major reason why we wish to attend? After a vote it was agreed that we reinstate the tea break halfway through the evening.
f) The question of whether we could have some more lanyards was raised.  Jo, Alistair, and Lynne wish to have one.  Jim reminded the Choir that we had fifty at one point and with the Choir numbers at that time there wasn’t sufficient to go round.  Now that numbers are smaller maybe a few spares could be found.

As was mentioned at the last AGM could members all try to arrive a little earlier and stay a little later to help with chairs and equipment.
10. The meeting closed at 8.40pm
